
Lake Murray Tennis Club  
Minutes for 12/12/19 

Present:  Frank Riolo, Kaye Lustig, Kathy Culver, Denise Stefanson, Donn Goss, 
Nanette Herbuveaux, Chet Snyder 

Management:  Dan Emmerson, Kathy Emmerson 

Guest:  Tommy D. 

The meeting minutes were sent out by email prior to the meeting so members could 
read through them ahead of time. Chet made a motion to accept the minutes with 
Kaye seconding the motion.  The motion passed. 

Nan reported one more new junior team wants to play and the previous groups will 
be moving up to the next level in the upcoming term.  Ladies leagues are starting up 
again in January. 

Chet indicated the resurfacing will restart on December 17th and the company is 
estimating the courts will be done within a week.  Not as much repair work is 
necessary on courts 1-4 as there had been on the previous courts.  There is some 
repair work to be done on court 10.  The shed has been installed to great success 
with the pros and the project was under budget.  Also, as soon as the city marks 
where we need to dig, we can get that done and the irrigation line can be finished. 

Kathy Culver had sent out the financials and the membership report to the board 
members previously.  We had one new single membership and 1 new family 
membership.  Donn made a motion to approve the new members.  Kathy seconded 
the motion.  Motion passed. 

Kathy Emmerson presented the management report.  Court 2 needs a new net.  We 
need more plastic chairs to replace ones which have broken.  Chet will get some and 
drop them off at the clubhouse.  Squeegees are all out and there is one per court.  
The old water heater which was replaced needs to be hauled away.  Chet and Frank 
indicated they would take care of this.  The Grand Prix tournament was cancelled 
due to weather conditions, but invitations to play in the desert were extended to 
all who had intended to play. 



New Business 

Kathy Culver asked that management look into shade covers for the middle of the 
courts. 

Donn wants to add to his budget since he has not yet finished refurbishing the 
gazebo area.  Frank made a motion to approve an additional $350 to complete this 
task.  Kathy C. seconded the motion.  Motion was approved. 

The meeting adjourned at 1:37 PM.


